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Our War Memorial has been beautifully cleaned by two volunteers and 

this photograph shows how it will look as we approach the centenary of 

the First World War Armistice Day. Some may question the relevance of 

the local “Remembered” activities, but there are still residents with 

fathers and other relatives who fought in that War. We think of the 

sacrifice made by those named at Ingleby Cross, remembering others 

who gave their lives, as we hope for peace in all the war torn countries 

of the world.  
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Thanks to the generous donations of local residents, we will be able 

to display a “There But Not There” 6’ Tommy by Ingleby Cross war 
memorial and five “There But Not There” Perspex pew silhouettes 
with matching name blocks inside All Saints Church during the 
Remembrance period this year and during the same period in the 

future.  
 

We successfully applied to North Yorkshire County Council Locality 
Budget for a grant that enabled us to purchase 6 engraved brass 
plaques to be attached to the top surfaces of the modern engraved 
stones of the war memorial. These plaques will provide a permanent 

summary about each of the five men recorded on the memorial, and 
include details of our villages’ website where much more information 
about the men and their families can be found. We hope that the 
information will be of interest to residents and to the many visitors to 

Ingleby Cross who take a few minutes to study the memorial. We are 
very grateful to North Yorkshire County Council for their support.  
 

Taking inspiration from the Tower of London poppy display, several 
local ladies have been very busy producing mainly-crocheted poppies 
for local displays as detailed below.  
 

Programme for our Remembrance period: 
 

The plan is for the brass plaques to be attached to the war memorial 
by the end of October. The wooden Crosses of Remembrance will be 
removed. The installation date may slip into early November due to 
production delays being experienced at the time of writing this 

report. 
 

Week commencing 29th  October: 
 

The Church will be decorated outside and inside with poppies and 
other items, including the pew silhouettes and name blocks. A poppy 
cascade will be installed from an upper window of the Blue Bell Inn in 

the direction of the war memorial. 
 

Thursday 1st November:  
 

The 6’ Tommy will be installed adjacent to Ingleby Cross war 
memorial. Two clusters of crocheted poppies on sticks will be planted, 
one either side of the war memorial. 
 

Saturday and Sunday 3rd and 4th November: 
 

The Church will be open from 10am to 4pm on both days for viewing 

of the displays. 
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Saturday and Sunday 10th and 11th November : 
 

The Church will be open from 10am to 4pm on both days for viewing of 
the displays. 
 

Sunday 11th November: 
 

0900 hrs:  Remembrance Service at All Saints Church. All of the 

collection will be donated to the Royal British Legion. 
 

1000 hrs:  Act of Remembrance at Ingleby Cross War Memorial. The 

Last Post and the Reveille will be played by Tim Alderson. All of the 
collection will be donated to the Royal British Legion. The Vicar and Tim 

Alderson then depart for the Remembrance Service at Osmotherley. 
 

After our Act of Remembrance, everyone is invited to go to Ingleby 
Cross Village Hall for hot and cold refreshments kindly arranged by the 
Village Hall Committee. Bacon or sausage butties, cakes and biscuits, 

tea, coffee and orange juice will be on sale.  
 

Monies raised will be split 50/50 between the Royal British Legion and 
the Village Hall Committee to cover their costs.  
 

Volunteers to help with the refreshments and clearing up afterwards 
would be much appreciated. Please call Sue on 882586 if you can help. 
Summaries of the biographies of each man named on the Ingleby 
Cross War Memorial will be on display boards at the raised end of the 

hall, and shorter summaries similar to the words on the war memorial 
plaques will be in leaflets on each table. 
 

1055 hrs:  Live audio link to the Cenotaph Service of Remembrance. 
 

1100 hrs:  National Two Minutes Silence.  
Audio link to be cut after the playing of the Last Post. 
 

1200 hrs:  Event ends. 
 

1230 hrs: The Church bells will be rung by Alan Wade for 15 minutes 

in conjunction with many other bells throughout the world to 
commemorate the centenary of the end of the First World War. 
 

Week commencing 12th November:  
 

The 6’ Tommy, church displays, poppy cascade and poppies by the war 
memorial will be removed for storage. 
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If you would like to purchase a 10” high Perspex 

version of our 6’ Tommy please visit the 

following website: www.therebutnotthere.org.uk 

Money raised from the sale of these Tommies 

and the other items in their shop will contribute 

to the work of the following charities:  

The Royal Foundation; Walking With The 

wounded; Combat Stress; Help for Heroes; 

Project Equinox; Housing Veterans and Medical 

Students; Commonwealth War Graves 

Foundation. 

 

Events in our Village Hall 

 
Thank you to everyone for your amazing support for our Macmillan 
"World's Biggest Coffee Morning" on Friday 28th September. 
   
A special thank you to all who helped in any way to make the morning 
successful - from decorating the hall, helping on the day, baking and 
for all the kind donations. 
 

Together we have raised a magnificent sum of £714 which will 
be  gratefully received by Macmillan. 

Judith Towers 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Judith with helpers and the delicious cakes 
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Cricket Club Fund Raiser 
 

On Friday 31st August, Ingleby Cross Cricket Club held an ‘Evening 
with Richard Illingworth’ to a sold out crowd in the village hall. 
Richard took over 800 first class wickets for Worcestershire and also 
played numerous time for England including in the 1992 World Cup. 

After an illustrious playing career, Richard has embarked on a highly 
successful umpiring career and is now one of the elite international 
umpires. We were therefore very fortunate that he was able to find 
time in between his travels to come and talk about cricket.  

 
In a lively and engaging question and answer session, Richard 
expanded on his playing career with colourful stories on the characters 
he has played and officiating against.  

 
A raffle as well as a very funny game of heads and tails with the grand 
prize of a (half drunk) bottle of whisky helped raise funds for the 
cricket club. The evening was a great success with over £1,000 raised 

for the club and thanks must go to all who came along in support. 
 

Jack Cooper 
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Ingleby Arncliffe Parish Neighbourhood Plan 
 

(A resume of what has happened to date — as presented in 
the Village Hall on Thursday September 27th prior to that 
month’s Parish Council Meeting, and which was followed by a 

question and answer session.) 
 
The Steering Group was set up primarily to address the housing 

needs identified by the Community Plan whilst at the same time 

covering other points, issues and concerns raised within the Parish, 

which included; traffic speeds, the need to preserve community 

assets, the Village Hall, The Blue Bell Inn, footpaths, give tourism 

support and to preserve the nature and feel of the Parish. 

 

Housing Needs surveys were conducted in 2011, 2013, 2016 and 

2017, which confirmed that up to 18 houses are required to fulfil 

the current and near future needs of the parish. Of these 18 

properties 8 should be affordable – either for rent or shared 

ownership.  The requirements are based on the lack of suitable 

housing within the parish for; older residents to down-size, starter 

homes for the youth of the parish and young families and easy-

access homes for assisted living.   

 

An approved Neighbourhood Plan will govern planning applications 

in the Parish and act as a bar to unsolicited applications from 

outside developers, giving parish residents some control over any 

future new housing permitted within the parish.   

 

The Steering Group has engaged a Planning Consultant with 

expertise in Neighbourhood Planning and a successful government 

grant application has been made for the funds to complete the 

plan.  A pre-consultation draft has been submitted to Hambleton 

District Council (HDC) planning department. After comments have 

been received the draft will be revised and then published for your 

consideration.   

 

Once the residents’ comments and representations have been 

taken into account, a further period of consultation is required 

followed by an official examination by an outside body before a 

Referendum.  You will be given a simple choice of: “do you 

approve, or not approve, that the Plan be used to determine future 

planning applications in the Parish?” 



7 

Following a call for sites suitable for the proposed housing, local 

landowners offered four sites, two of which are not available until 

2027, with the remaining two deemed unsuitable by the local 

planning authorities, one of which is governed by HDC planning and 

the other by North York Moors National Park (NYMNP).  The Parish is 

in the unfortunate position of having to deal with these two planning 

authorities as part of Ingleby Cross lies within the North Yorkshire 

Moors National Park boundary. 

 

Since the initial call for sites the former school site has become 

available.  The whole school site is owned by the Diocese of York and 

is within the existing development boundary, whilst the school 

playing fields are owned by North Yorkshire County Council (NYCC)  

and are outside the current boundary.  

 

During a meeting with the Diocesan building officer, the Steering 

Group was informed that the Diocese had already approached HDC 

planning officers and received a positive reaction to a scheme for 

open market housing on their portion of the school site. The Steering 

Group has made it clear that the parish housing needs require a 

mixed housing development of smaller houses containing several 

affordable units and nothing else will be acceptable.  The Diocese 

responded that as a charity they are under a legal obligation to 

obtain best value for the site.  

 

Contact has been made with NYCC to establish their interest in 

joining with the Diocese for a development of mixed housing over the 

whole site. The local Rural Housing Enabling Officer is making a site 

visit with a developer to prepare a commercial appraisal for such a 

development. Members of the Steering Group have held a meeting 

with Rishi Sunak MP (Junior Housing Minister) to enlist his help and 

support, and a further meeting in London with Mr John Howell MP, is 

planned, to explore our options and to discuss the difficulties we face.  

 

The Steering Group and the Parish Council will continue to work to 

achieve a satisfactory conclusion in line with the proposals in the 

draft Plan, and will keep residents informed as necessary on any 

material developments. 
 

 
 

 

Watch this space 
An Open Meeting on the Draft Plan will be arranged in 
November for all residents to be brought up to date. 
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Events in the Village Hall in November 
 

3rd:      All Saints Coffee morning 10.30am - 12 noon 

8th:      Village Hall Committee AGM 7.30pm Open to all 

11th:    Special Remembrance event from 10.15am approx 

12th:    Ingleby Villages Garden Club AGM 7.30pm  - Open Meeting 

14th:    WI  Meeting 7.30pm 

17th:    George and Mon’s Italian Wine Evening   (Sold out) 

 

Our Village Hall is available for hire.  

For  details or to make a booking contact the Caretaker: 

 

Email: ianheseltine@gmail.com 

 

Telephone: 01609 882 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

The Hall decorated for  

recent wedding receptions 
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All Saints Church 
 

As well as the Remembrance events, All Saints Church is celebrating 

its Patronal Festival for All Saints on Sunday 4th November with a 

service of Evensong at 6.30pm; a service  of Lessons and Carols on 

Sunday 9 December at 9.00am; and a service of Holy Communion at 

11.30pm on Christmas Eve - and everyone is welcome to any or all of 

those and the regular weekly services. For more details, contact 

Churchwarden Barbara Poole : Tel:- 01609 882374. 
 

There will also be Coffee Mornings in the Village Hall from 10.30am to 

12 noon on Saturday 3rd November (including bacon butties!) and 

on Saturday 1st December (including Christmas goodies such as 

Christmas cake and cheese, mince pies and mulled wine).   
 

A group will be carol singing in the village in the weeks leading up to 

Christmas and it would be wonderful if you would like to join in - the 

contact for more details is Venetia Wade 01609 882295. 
 

Ingleby Arncliffe Womens Institute 
 

The next meeting will be held in the Village Hall at 7.30pm on 

Wednesday 14th November when the topic will be Lampshade 

Making, and on Wednesday 12th December when the AGM will be 

held, followed by a Christmas Supper and entertainment by the 

Northallerton Handbell Ringers.  The contact for more information 

is Venetia Wade 01609 882295. 
 

Neighbourhood Watch 
 

If you see somebody or any vehicle acting unusually or suspiciously in 

our community, please try to get the vehicle registration number and 

any markings on the side of the vehicle; if people call at your door 

claiming to be offering a service, try to get their company/contact 

details before informing the Police by telephoning 101. Even if a crime 

has not been committed in our parish, the people might have been 

carrying out a reconnaissance. The Police will be able to track their 

presence and possibly link it to crimes carried out in neighbouring 

communities. 

 

The 101 number can be very busy so be prepared  
to hold the line or leave a number for a call back. 
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Recreation Area—Free Willow for Weaving 
 

The willow dens at the bottom of the Play Area have grown very 

well this summer. You may help yourselves if anyone would like to 

cut some of the top growth shoots for weaving. 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Please preserve the shape of the actual dens  

as shown in the image below. 
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Oil Club details 
 

New residents in the Parish may not be aware that our villages are 

part of Osmotherley Area Oil Co-Operative.  
 

Orders are placed every two months, collated by Judith Temple, and 

a total amount for our branch of the Oil Club submitted to our price 

negotiator.   
 

After negotiations with the main companies delivering to this area, 

the best price is agreed and the order is placed. Jude sends the 

supplier a list of members’ names, address, amount of fuel required 

and any access instructions. (Please note – any other details are not 

disclosed but if you receive your invoice digitally, then the company 

will have your email address and may use this for marketing unless 

you advise them otherwise)  
 

The details of the order – price, company etc. – are circulated to all 

members of the club regardless of whether oil has been 

ordered.  This is to keep members informed of changes in the 

price.  
 

The next deadline for ordering oil is 20th November 2018   
 

To join the Oil Club or for more details contact Judith on: 

OilClub.IAIC@gmail.com   

 
 

 

 
 

           Event in Potto  
 
    (Tickets may still be available) 
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Local Places to Eat, Drink and Celebrate: 
 

THE CLEVELAND TONTINE  - has been shortlisted for the final 
of The Flavours of Herriott Country Awards 2018 in the Best 

Restaurant  and  also the Young Chef (Callum) categories.  
 

Forthcoming Events:  
 

Glorious Game Dinner  on Thursday 15th November 

Festive Slingsby Gin Evening on Friday 7th December 

Festive Cocktail Master Class on Friday 14th December 

For full details visit their website 
https://www.theclevelandtontine.com 
 

THE BLUE BELL INN, Ingleby Cross 
 

OPENING HOURS   Autumn/Winter 

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday     5pm - 11:30pm 

Wednesday                           12pm - 2:30pm and 5pm - 11:30pm 

Friday/ Saturday                12pm - 2:30pm and 5pm - 11:30pm 
 

Specials 
 

Two For Tuesday Main Meals for £15 

Wednesday is Steak Night 

Thursday is Curry Night 

Fish and Chip Fridays 
 

THE JOINER’S COFFEE SHOP, Ingleby Cross  
are finalists in two categories of The Flavours of Herriott 
Country Awards for their breakfasts and afternoon teas. 
 

OPENING HOURS   9.30 to 4pm Daily 
Breakfast, Brunch, Lunch and Afternoon Teas 
 

Woodland Trust – Great Tree Give-away 
 

The Parish has been successful in obtaining six trees for the Parish 

but as yet we do not know which species they will be. 
 

Suggestions of where they might eventually be planted will be 

welcome. Please contact  any member of the Parish Council. 
 

For all general information please visit our Parish Website: 
 

https://www.inglebyarncliffe.org.uk 


